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10 October 2009

Dear Richard

You have over many years given a great deal of your time and been a major contributor to Surrey chess both in ideas, advice and work.  This applies to your club, county and junior chess as well as the SCCA.  As just one example the Fred Manning Trophy was your brainchild and is now a successful competition.

There may have been the occasional difficulty along the road but your enthusiasm and dedication, especially as our most successful and longest serving county captain until you decided to resign to concentrate on fighting cancer, are widely appreciated.

The Board believe that your service to chess should be recognised and I am writing to advise you that we are appointing you a Life Vice President of the Surrey County Chess Association.  An announcement on our website will appear shortly.

Congratulations and we send you our very best wishes.

Yours sincerely

Mike Gunn
President
Surrey County Chess Association

